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· Welcome by President
Linda Ruff welcomed all the members to the meeting. She thanked Beau Rennert for finishing the unfinished terms of and officers who had to step down and Kathe Logan for taking over an unfilled director position.  She then thanked Cindy Agner for her many years as swim team director.  She is stepping down and Christie Dasher has agreed to fill in for the next year.  Christie has lots of experience with the Club and with the swim team and will be a great asset to the board.  She thanked Kim Schwender for her time as the Concessions director.  She reminded the membership that local schools require volunteer hours for graduation and the pool is a good place to get those hours helping in the Shark Shack or with Maintenance on our scheduled work days.  She thanked Perry Dunbar for acting as DJ for several of our parties this season.
She briefly discussed the elections for the open board positions (slate below)
· President: Linda Ruff (Incumbent)
· Communications Director: Kathe Logan
· Maintenance Director: Beau Rennert
· Concessions Director:
· Dive Team Director: 
· Social Director: 
· Tennis Director: Julie Schuck (incumbent)

· Vice President Report

John Zimmerman discussed how the communications with the Guards went this year and said he knew of no situations of complaints.  Michael and Anna did a great job.  He seconded Linda’s thanks of departing board members and said that he feels everyone should do at least one volunteer thing for the community they live in.  If you are already volunteering somewhere else, that is wonderful, but if not, please consider volunteering at our pool.

· Financial / Membership Report

Holly Rennert provided the financial report for Suzanne who was not present stating that this year was another great year and we had a surplus again. She provided the information that the pool fiscal year is from November 1st through October 31st and Suzann would be providing a year-end report to the membership as requested.
· Secretary

Libby Hall informed the membership that the Survey Monkey will be coming soon and encouraged them to answer as honestly as they can as that information is used as we plan activities and budget for the next two years.

· Concessions Report

Kim Schwender thanked all the volunteers that helped out in the Shark Shack this season despite bad weather in August.  She stated that it was a very successful season, but that it is not just a financial position even though we raise money for improvements at the pool.  She feels this is a social position as well.  Through her position as Shark Shack director, she was able to learn more about the pool and interact with much of the membership, many through the swim and dive teams.  She feels that this is a very manageable position and will help the person who takes over as director next year.

· Swim Team Report

Cindy reported that they finished the year with a 4-1 record.  They finished second against the other teams where they had expected to finish last.  The team only lost the carnival relay by one point.  Next year will be a rebuilding year as we will have new coaches.  Cindy will be here and is quite willing to help the new Swim Team Director.

· Dive Team Report

Sarah stated that the dive record was exactly opposite of the swim team’s: 1-4.  However, the record is not a good reflection of the team.  Our team only had 24 divers, 4 of them from other pools.  We competed against teams of up to 75 divers.  Each meet has 8 events and we only had divers in half of those events.  That means we could score no points in half of the events of each meet.  Even so, we had divers place in at least one, often 2 places in events.  Ten of our divers made it to Divisionals and two to All Stars.   Sarah’s term is over but she is quite willing to give support and help to whomever takes the position for next year.

· Tennis Team Report

Julie Schuck has been our Tennis Rep for 4 years and is willing continue. This year we worked with Unbeatable Tennis.  We will continue with them as Julie feels it is a good company for lessons and practice.  This year we had a limited use membership for people who only wanted to use the tennis portion of our club.  We doubled the size of our tennis team.  She is hoping for players more next year and may have to hold separate practices for different age groups.  She reminded the membership that Tennis continues when the pool closes.  In two weeks we will start tennis lessons on Friday afternoons.  The spring season starts before the pool opens. She is looking onto Adult Clinics.

· Maintenance
Beau thanked volunteers for their help during spring workdays.  This year we will be replacing aging equipment.  The base of the dive stand must be replaced.  He will be installing new exterior doors for the changing rooms and the pump room.  He reminded that the membership that we also will have workdays in October to put the pool away for the winter.
· Membership

Jennifer shared that our membership is at 450 and our limit is 500 memberships.  She has been learning from Holly and welcomes any volunteers to help with Membership which she said is more than just forms.

· Closing Remarks by President
Linda told the members that we are exploring and will implement next year a new subcategory of membership: a senior membership double or single.  Each person in the membership must be 65 years or older.  Details have yet to be worked out and information will be sent out as soon as it is finalized.

The drawing for the ½ off membership for next year was won by Ryan Mayes.  There is one entry for every 4 hours of volunteer work during the past year.
Ballots were passed out to all permanent members by the President and collected. Each ballot was counted and the votes were unanimous for the slate presented:
· President: Linda Ruff (Incumbent)
· Communications Director: Kathe Logan
· Maintenance Director: Beau Rennert
· Concessions Director:
· Dive Team Director: 
· Social Director: 
· Tennis Director: Julie Schuck (incumbent)
No additional write-ins were provided for the above positions or for Concession, Dive, or Social during the meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:33 PM.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Libby Hall.


